
UNITED STATES COURT OF APPEALS 

FOR THE TENTH CIRCUIT 
_________________________________ 

In re: Restrictions on Public Access to 
the Byron White United States 
Courthouse and Temporary Suspension 
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_________________________________ 

GENERAL ORDER 
FILED March 16,2020 

_________________________________ 

Before TYMKOVICH, Chief Circuit Judge. 
_________________________________ 

Due to the Coronavirus/COVID-19 pandemic, the Byron White United 

States Courthouse (“Courthouse”) is closed to the public effective March 17, 2020. 

Until further notice, access to the Courthouse is restricted to judges, court staff, 

court security officers, and service providers with official business with the court 

(e.g., the United States Postal Service, and contractors working on pending 

projects) subject to the courthouse access restrictions that took effect on March 13, 

2020.  

Until further notice, all filings should be made electronically or via mail. 

Questions, concerns, or requests for accommodation should be directed to the 

Clerk’s Office (Clerk@ca10.uscourts.gov | (303) 844-3157).   
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In addition, the requirement for parties to submit paper copies of briefs, 

appendices, and petitions for rehearing en banc is temporarily suspended until 

further notice. The paper-copy requirement will be reinstituted at a later date. At 

that time, parties may be required to submit paper copies of briefs, appendices and 

petitions for rehearing en banc filed during the period of suspension.  

 

Entered for the Court 

 
CHRISTOPHER M. WOLPERT, Clerk 


